
U.S. Department of Labor

Nathan Paul Mehrens
Counsel
Americans for Limited Government
9900 Main Street, Suite 303
Fairfax, VA 22031

Office 01 the Assistant Secretary
lor Administration and Manegement
Washington, D.C. 20210

FEB 0 3 2011

Re: FOIA Tracking Number 633902

Dear Mr. Mehrens:

This is in response to your Freedom ofinformation Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. S 552, request, dated
January 18, 20 I I. Enclosed please find the documentation that we have determined to be
responsive to your request, regarding Steve D. Breeskin, Director, Division of Coal Mine
Workers Compensation.

Please be advised that the enclosed documentation has been redacted under FOIA Exemption 6,
which states "personnel and medical files and similar files the disclosure of which would
constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy." 5 U.S.c. S 552(b)(6).

You may file an appeal ofthis determination with the Solicitor of Labor within 90 days from the
date of this letter. The appeal must state, in writing, the grounds for the appeal, and may include
any supporting statements or arguments. In order to facilitate processing, the appeal should
include your mailing address and daytime telephone number, as well as copies of the original
request and this response. The envelope and letter should be clearly marked, "Freedom of
Information Act Appeal." Any amendment to your appeal must be received in writing prior to a
decision on the appeal.

The appeal must be addressed to: Solicitor of Labor, Division of Management and
Administrative Legal Services, U.S. Department of Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.,
Room N-2428, Washington, DC, 20210. You may e-mail your appeal to foiaappeal@dol.gov
and attach the same documentation as you would if you were mailing the appeal. Appeals
submitted to any other e-mail address will not be accepted.

Sincerely,

{ltc'Jed (] ~
Michael C. Wilson
Acting FOIA Coordinator
OASAM Human Resources Center

Enclosure
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